Draft minutes of TBI Comms meeting  20 June 2016 at Clive and Julie's  (PM notes)

Present







Apologies

Wendy (chair), Maggie, Sheila, Clive, Julie, Peter.

     John Wood.

Matters arising from previous minutes


Clive had set up Google Calendar for group members to try.


Organisational structure.  Clive had found a 'Roles and Tasks' document of unknown date in the document library and reworked it into a readable form.  This was circulated, and ir was noted that some of the roles listed seemed to have been forgotten about.


Active Travel Map.  Distribution was going well.  The press release had appeared, though rather curtailed.


Local groups.  Maggie reported little interest in Cromarty tool share.


PR and membership.  It was not known whether Vikki was actively contacting non-member newsletter subscribers inviting them to join (mentioned at last Admin meeting).  Agreed that Wendy would make a formal suggestion to Vikki from Comms about this.

New Leaflet


Clive and Julie had produced a fairly radically revised draft layout, which was discussed.  Main changes were to have the sections about travel food and energy on the same page, and the addition of reference to some of TBI's achievements.


Sheila outlined her suggestions for revision of the leaflet text.  It was noted that the length of these did not quite square with her 'too many words' comment at the last meeting.  Wendy suggested that that we should try to combine Clive and Julie's new graphics with some of Sheila's text.  Who was to do this was not determined.


Peter expressed some dismay that, as we had thought we were at the final draft and close to completion at the last meeting, so much new change was now being proposed.  There was a feeling that in view of this we should consider paying for a more radical re-design than had so far been considered.  It was agreed that a newsletter item might be used to try to find a graphic designer willing to take on the job for a modest fee, and Wendy agreed to contact Colin Dunn at Plexus.  It was suggested that Facebook might be used both to ask for help with the leaflet and to publicise it when completed.  Sheila agreed to do this.


There was no decision on the detailed process for carrying forward work on the leaflet.

Vision Statement
Another long-running story.  Peter had unearthed and read from Penny's original proposal (with accompanying 11-point draft, 2011?), which suggested that the statement should present a vision of the Black Isle in 2050, and that its aims should be to help directors clarify TBI's aspirations, and make it easier to explain to others what TBI stands for.  
There was inconclusive discussion of whether a vision ought to be regarded as practically realisable or more as a desired ideal.

Sheila had submitted, as comments to a Dropbox draft, suggestions emphasising the importance of arriving at a single top level aim framed so as to reflect the realities of most people living in the Black Isle more than those of people involved in TBI, and then setting out specific objectives as means of fulfilling that aim.  Clive and Julie submitted a reworked version, with a general preamble, of the original 11-point draft.


Although the shorter draft proposed by Maggie and enthusiastically welcomed at the previous meeting had been placed on Dropbox and comments had been added to the text, this draft and the direct comments made were not discussed in any detail.


Arising from the discussion and merging into the agenda item

Brainstorming on projects/events Comms could run 

was the idea that TBI should attempt to buy or lease a small area of woodland and establish some kind of woodland or general centre which might offer education and re-skilling in woodland crafts and other areas, and act as a general hub for TBI activities.  In the shorter term it was noted that premises in Munlochy formerly occupied by The Conservation Volunteers(?) were now empty and there might be a possibility of their use by TBI.  (??) agreed to look into this.


There was no decision on the detailed process for carrying forward work on the vision statement.

Transition Scotland


Wendy reported that there were hopes of reviving a Transition Scotland organisation to provide a link and means of information exchange between Transition groups, and there was the possibility of some kind of inaugural summer event.

Date of next meeting


Monday 29 August 7.30 at Wendy's.

The meeting closed shortly before 10.00.

PM

Subsequent notes from Wendy
Although I know we didn't reach any firm conclusions on either the leaflet or the vision can I suggest the following as a way forward?:-

Leaflet
I’ve already contacted one graphic designer with regard to creation of the graphics and a request will go out in the July newsletter.  Re content could Clive, julie, Sheila and Wendy get together next week/soon to finalise wording within leaflet and possibly identify pics.   Please fill in Doodle here.  http://doodle.com/poll/4k5dn472petxkfqs


Vision
Would it make sense for me to try to pull together the various comments made at the meeting and pop a new proposed version in dropbox  for all in Comms to approve before sending to Admin group for their input?

Do get back to me with comments or if you are unhappy about any of this.
Please do make a note of the next comms meeting  – Mon 29 August - 7.30pm – Wendy’s

Many thanks for all your input – we will get there.
